

**D47 District Committee Member
ACM Meeting Notes October 18, 2025**

Assembly Reports

- **2025 Fall Assembly** – Elections (D37) – Excited to host everyone the food for catering is done and they are working on parking volunteers
- **2026 Winter Assembly (D27)** – lodging and catering is all set up and continuing to set up for event and will be gathering materials from election assembly
- **2026 Pre-Conference (D19)** – no report
- **2026 Post-Conference (D53)** – Committee is set and ready. They are working on getting volunteers for committee members. Assembly will be in Merced
- **2026 Fall Assembly** – Inventory (D17) – Mini PRAASA is encouraging members to help and volunteer and there will be a hot dog cart from one of the members selling hot dogs. The assembly will be held

Liaison Reports

- **PICPC** | Public Information/Cooperation with the Professional Community – Claudio attended the 3-day stand down event and also attended a DUI event in Lodi with the Delta Intergroup members. Claudio also really enjoyed the opportunity and got to meet the chair of the DUI classes in Sacramento. The person is interested in having AA come to the DUI schools from Sacramento to Modesto to give a presentation.
- **YPAA | Young People in AA** – ACYPAA Summit is coming up on 10-31-25 through 11-2-25 at the Holiday Inn Downtown Sacramento
- **Hispanic Women's Conference** – Liaison stepped down and the event will be an online only event there are several areas hosting it together. They will have two speakers at the event.
<https://cna.org/event/10th-hispanic-womens-workshop/>
- **FORO** – No report
- **Central Offices/Intergroups** – Central valley is doing well with sales in literature and grapevine there is an event in December check website events page.
- **H&I** | Hospitals & Institutions – no report
- **NCCAA** | Northern California Council of Alcoholics Anonymous – San Ramon March 20-22 registration is now open. Cost is \$15 dollars. Fresno has put in a bid for Fall 2026. <https://norcalaa.org/>

Officer Reports

- **Delegate-** Matt has the post conference literature that is available for GSRs and DCMs to take and circulate in the districts. The document is a confidential document and not to share outside of AA. The post conference report is also on the delegate confidential page and AA members can download onto a laptop or I-pad to read.
 - Matthew's report:
<https://cna.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/10/ACM-Delegae-report-October-2025.pdf>
 - 2025 GSC Report online
www.aa.org/sites/default/files/literature/2025-general-service-conference-final-report-en-updated-1025.pdf
 - There will be an election at the upcoming assembly to fill the trustee position.
 - Last Monday was on a call for Grapevine committee meeting and discussed the proposed agenda items 2026 conference, because last year they did not discuss any of the 10 items.
- **Alt. Delegate-** Attended a meeting last month on group inventory. D 22 talked about positions and asked lots of questions, Attended officers call and tech committee meeting.
- **Chair-** Holly did a GSR school for D33 and D11 in Auburn. Attended spending plan workshop and lean into service workshop in Stockton October 25th online. Assembly ad hoc committee meet to discuss the assembly structure. Modify some of the recommendations that were reported last month.

- **Alt. Chair-** Emily Area 7 is hosting a marathon meeting at ACYPAA Summit on November 1st at 2pm. Upcoming election assembly will have elections held electronically. Here are the descriptions of area roles. <https://cni.org/cnia-area-07/area-officer-and-appointed-chair-roles/>
- **Registrar-** Asked staff to send contact information for district Registrar so she can send emails with updates. Is attending a conference next month Area 7 is creating a new form for new GSRs and will be much more efficient for tracking new GSRs and Registrars.
- **Secretary-** Thanked everyone for submitting their reports and attended an event with D56/D53 this past month.
- **Treasurer-** Don stated that expense summary we are at 81% of revenue and a little ahead of what they are normally spent. There may be a little surplus at end of the year. So far contributions are at 85% of budget for the year and on track to meeting our budget income and expenditures.
- **Accessibility Chair-** Time has been divided among three areas in the Area. Assembly, Tech, and Collaboration of new resource materials. Accessibilities page on the CNIA website [Accessibilities & Safety – CNIA 07](#)
 - If anyone is interested in completing the survey for accessibility click here: <https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSesJFNoBQcYVFBm-y-0-ipjxF9Rc9Np3h9AX8LqGwjYYCZdoQ/viewform>
 - If you are interested in service on the Accessibilities Committee: <https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd7-4nCmKqWohK2g0yN8PdmJds0wvKlt5DEGd5tIdn7ZpAdgA/viewform>
 - view the Access 360 pdf: <https://cni.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/09/Access-360-Sep-2025.pdf>

Draft Spending Plan and Discussion

- Will keep mileage reimbursements at .70 cents per mile and will be saving on milage from others who will be attending on zoom for translation.
- Increase the budget by \$2,000 from \$64k to \$66k also increased the delegate budget from \$3,600 to \$5,000.
- How many people go to conference and special conferences.
- In terms of PRAASA the committee voted that 8 officers attend the PRAASA meeting and considered the idea of more attending and if they can afford it.